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Smiles:   

The story of Adam and Eve was being carefully explained in the children's Sunday School class. 
Following the story, the children were asked to draw some picture that would illustrate the story. 
Little Bobby drew a picture of a car with three people in it. In the front seat was a man and in the 
back seat, a man and a woman. The teacher was at a loss to understand how this illustrated the 
lesson of Adam and Eve. Little Bobby was prompt with his explanation. "Why, this is God driving 

Adam and Eve out of the garden!" 

I begin with an apology.  I have had a rotten cold all week and am feeling well under the weather.  
I missed last week’s service (see note below).  I missed my dental appointment (good news      

except I had to rebook!!!!) and I’ve had to postpone what little social life I have. 
 

I’m blaming Brian, he started with this cold nearly two weeks ago and he generously has deemed 
to share it with me!  He in turn is blaming Jo-Anne for passing it on to him, and as she’s away on 
holiday she can’t refute this!  
 

It has been quite a nasty one even by my standards (although maybe not the man flu that Brian’s 
had)!!! 
 

Consequently I’ve not had the inclination or the energy to put pen to paper or rather to two finger 
type anything meaningful in this newsletter.  So, please forgive me and I’ll do better next week. 

Received on Tuesday...... 
 

Dear Sheila, 
 

Thank you again for the Newsletter. 
 

Please will you pass on my thanks to everyone 
involved in making the communion service last 
Sunday 30th July so meaningful. 
 

The music and hymns were a great choice and 
enjoyable to sing. 
 

The sermon gave lots of opportunities to relate 
the parables to life now.  It was delivered in a 
sincere way and all the service could be heard. 
 

It is important to leave church feeling uplifted. 
 

Please can Rev. Patricia come more often. 
 

Many thanks, 
                                       Diane  

 

Prayer Corner: 
 

Lord, you have given us a rich 

world where there is enough 
for everyone’s need but not for 

their greed. 
 

Help us who have received 
plenty to be generous with 

others and so to express your 
care for us all. 

 
Amen.  
                            Muriel 

2023 Sunday, August 6th  

Day of the Air Force of the Armed Forces of Ukraine  

Its headquarters are in the city of Vinnytsia. When the Soviet Union dissolved in 1991, many   
aircraft were left in Ukrainian territory. Ever since, the Ukrainian Air Force has been downsizing 
and upgrading its forces. The main inventory of the air force still consists of Soviet-made aircraft.  
Since February 2022, the Air Force has been engaged in constant combat operations in the face 
of the 2022 Russian Invasion of Ukraine.  







 

                                                                       
                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Postponed for 2 
weeks to the 
20th August. 
 
All other details 
apply. 
 


